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Data Request: 

Refer to the Petition, pages 1 and 8. The Company proposes that load served under these rates 

would be excluded from Otter Tail Power’s E2 allocation factor. Is Otter Tail proposing the 

Commission approve the E2 allocation methodology in this docket, or in a future rate case? 

 

 

Attachments: 0 

 

 

Response: 

 

Otter Tail Power plans to file a similar tariff and E2 allocation methodology request in its 

Minnesota and North Dakota jurisdictions. The Company requests the South Dakota 

Commission approve the removal of load served under the TMEP rider from Otter Tail Power’s 

E2 allocation factor contingent upon receiving approval in all three jurisdictions. The application 

of the E2 allocation methodology would occur in a future rate case.  

 

 


